
Greetings to First Baptist Church of Cave City!

   We have very good news in the month of August; we had water baptism for Polina G. on the 
August 3rd. We had 38 in attendance from which 22 adults and 16 children. I have been 
preaching the main message, the subject was: "Our hope is only in Jesus Christ." He is our 
salvation, He is our justification, and He is our sanctification. We need to trust the Lord with 
whole our hearts and don't lean on our own understanding. Our hope and our trust only Jesus 
Christ, then we had fellowship and celebration around the tables with whole church family.

   The Lord gave us an opportunity to go to Revival meeting for our youth to city of Dyatlova in 
Belarus, our youth pastor Roma K. was main speaker there. Seven souls from our youth group 
went there, also new guest Dima who is not a believer yet, went with them and heard the gospel 
truth for the first time, please pray for his salvation. He is our new contact and he wants to come 
to youth group Bible studies and our worship services.

   It was a great joy and a blessing to send our three older children to Christian musician bible 
camp. This camp was organized for youth and children to learn to glorify the Lord on many 
different instruments. Elisha, Esther and Eve went to that camp and Palina with Esther G. They 
had a lot of Bible studies and practicing to sing and play different instruments. Also, they 
participated to several different worship services. Children liked it a lot, they have grown in the 
faith and learned much more about God and His Word, and have improved their playing skills a 
lot in playing and singing for the Lord.

   Also, in the month of August we went on the streets in Lida many times to pass out tracks and 
share gospel truth and make new contacts. Thank you for all your faithful prayers and for your 
support, may God bless you richly and pays you back from His rich and loving hands. Thank you 
for praying for building project, we have taken down the old building completely and getting 
ready to build new one, they promised to us to give building permit in couple days, we have been 
waiting for it for four months. Please, continue to pray for God's work in Lida, Belarus and for 
building project.
    With love, grace, peace and mercy in the Lord,
      John, Iryna, Elisha, Esther, Eve, Eleazar and Ephraim.
P.S. Picture #1 Water baptism for Polina G., #2,3 Fellowship after water baptism, #4,5 Revival 
meeting, Roma K. preaching, #6,7,8,9,10,11 Christian children musical Bible camp, I was 
preaching gospel message there, #12,13 Spreading gospel truth on the streets in Lida, Belarus, 
#14 Took down the old building on our new property on the busiest street in Lida, ready to build 
new one.












